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Bob Jackson via telephone conference call reported a spill in Gas City at the Sonoco gas station at 103 W
Main St on 4/19/16. Approximately 900 gallons of gasoline had been and was continuing to leak into
the sanitary sewer. IDEM was immediately advised. The residents in the area were advised of the
possible threat. Several residents called reporting a smell of gas. Every report was responded to and
investigated. Bob stated that the over flow system was working but an old unknown septic system was
effecting progress. He stated that the clean-up effort reached explosive levels twice during the four day
event. Marion Fire was called for the use of their remote camera to find the actual problem. They were
eventually able to stop and contain all contamination. Participants were IDEM, IDHS, Gas City Fire, Gas
City Utilities, Marion Fire, Marion Utilities, Grant County EMA & Homeland Security, Defaware County
EMA and ERS. Bob stated that each responding unit will need to produce an itemized invoice of time
and supplies used for reimbursement purposes.

Dean moved to approve the minutes from 3-16-16. Seconded by Pam. Motion carried.

Tom has converted the Treasurer’s report to Quicken. The report balances as of May. He stated that
the State and Grant County match.

Bruce stated that Jerry Waggle will be appointed as an industry representative. He was not able to
attend today. Casey Lemons was present. No action was taken.

A roster was passed around to add or delete information regarding LEPC members.

Bruce stated that the requirements of publication notice, fiscal report and bylaws were met as of March
1, 2016.

Bruce stated that House bill 1090 will change LEPC Committee members will no longer be considered
State employees. The LEPC will now be considered a County Committee. This will go in effect July 1,
2016. The LEPC funds will stili be controlied by the LEPC Committee members.

Bruce stated that Resilient Strategies LLC was currently working on the 1% draft of the Communication
Plan. Bruce stated that the LEPC was required to match $1656.00 of the grant. He stated that they
already had $1800 as of April 6 for that purpose.

Bruce stated that TIER Il reports will now be reported directly to the State. He will have access to the
records via the website but will no longer have to accept report and/or handle any problems. Tom

added that the site will notify the county if any changes are made but that portion was not currently
operating as of now.

Duaine moved to approve the Treasurers Report. Seconded by Dean. Motion carried.

Dean moved to adjourn. Seconded by Derek W. Motion carried.



